
Preface 
 
 

Remark by the Rector of Universitas Islam Indonesia 
Assalamu’alaikum Warahmatullahi Wabarokatuh 
Universitas Islam Indonesia congratulates the organizer for conducting a successful scientific 

event, the 2nd International Seminar on Science and Technology (ISSTEC), November 25, 2019, in 
Yogyakarta, Indonesia. 

The progress of our world is inseparable from science and technology. These are an essential 
field that has direct contributions for sustainable development of our society. Universitas Islam 
Indonesia is very delighted to witness that in this conference experience and young scientist, as well 
as students, come and sit together to share knowledge, discuss research result, brainstorm ideas and 
motivate each other to promote the advancement of the scientific competence that will impact to the 
continual development of the society, nations and environment for brighter future.  

On behalf of Universitas Islam Indonesia, I thank and welcome our keynotes, invited speakers, 
and all participants who attend this international conference. I hope you enjoy the pleasant scientific 
atmosphere at the conference, be actively involved, make new collaborations, and have fruitful 
meetings. 

 
 
Wassalamu’alaikum Warahmatullahi Wabarokatuh 

Sincerely yours, 
 
Prof. Fathul Wahid, S.T., M.Sc., Ph.D. 
Rector of Universitas Islam Indonesia 
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